
“A caring, happy and creative environment in which ALL children can succeed”

What’s happening week commencing:  Monday 10th  December 
	
	Morning
	Afternoon
	After School

	Monday
	
	
	Powys Active Kids 3 – 4
Reception to Yr 6

	Tuesday
	Border Play Group Christmas Play – Class 1
	
	Football Club
Reception to Yr 3

	        Wednesday
	Class 1 Christmas Play Dress Rehearsal 9.30am
	
	Golf - Yrs 3 to 6



	Thursday
	Nasal Spray Flu Vaccinations 9.30-11.30

Swimming – Class 3
	
	Netball Club 3-4pm
Yrs 4, 5 & 6

Class 1 Christmas Play 6pm

	Friday
	
	
	Football Club
Yrs 4, 5 & 6


Our Welsh Phrase of the Week is: 


‘Beth wyt ti’nhoffi wisgo?’

‘Dw i’n hoffi gwisgo siwmper melyn a het trendi! ’

‘What do you like to wear?’
 
‘I like to wear a yellow jumper and trendy hat!’

Dear Parent / Carer,
Community Governor
We are pleased to inform you that the Governing Body has appointed Mrs Vivien Holloway to the position of Community Governor.  We would like to welcome her to our School.
Village Carol Service

Sunday 9th December commencing at 6.30pm in Church.  We would like as many children as possible to attend this special Christmas Service on Sunday.  Mrs Williams will meet them outside at 6.20pm and lead them to their pews.  Can they wear a school jumper please.
Village Hall Coffee Morning 

Saturday 15th December in the Village Hall 10am to 12 noon – Adults £2, children free.

Carol Singing around the Village

Children and parents are invited to join the Community Carol singing around the village on Tuesday 18th December.  Everyone will meet at 6.30pm in the School car park.  Children must be accompanied by an adult.  Please bring Hi Viz jackets and a torch.  All proceeds to Hope House.
Border Play Group – Christmas Play
Class 1 have been invited to watch the Border Play Group’s Christmas Play on Tuesday 11th December.  The bus will pick us up at 10.30am and they will be back at school in time for lunch.  If you have not already done so, can you please pay £1.50 via Parentpay towards the cost of the transport.  Thank you.

Class 1 Christmas Play – Thursday 13th December
Can children please be dropped off at School from 5.30pm onwards so they can change into their costumes.  The Play will start at 6.00pm. 
If anyone still has a costume to bring in can you please bring it on Monday morning.

Class 1 Water Bottles

Can we please remind you that all the children need to have a water bottle in school every day, and that it must contain water, not squash.  We have a water fountain in school where they can top up their bottles.

Class 3 Fashion Show

As part of their entrepreneurial work, the children in Class 3 have organised a 1960’s Fashion Show to take place on Tuesday 18th December at 2.00pm.  Please see the attached letter from Evie Pearce and Darcy Woolley for more details.

Class 3 Swimming Lessons
Could we please remind parents/carers to contribute £2 per child per session towards the cost of the bus for the weekly swimming lessons.  All payments must be made via ParentPay – if you have any difficulties with this please contact the office.  Your account should tell you how much you are owing, otherwise again please contact the office.  We are very fortunate that the PTA subsidise the weekly transport costs but we do still need a contribution from parents to cover the full amount.  If we continue to run at a loss, we will unfortunately have to stop the swimming lessons.
Pantomime

A reminder that the whole school will be going to see Mother Goose on Wednesday 19th December, leaving school at 9.15am.  There will be no school dinner on this day – the children will need to bring a packed lunch which they will eat when we get back from the Theatre.

Christmas Dinner / Christmas Jumper Day – Thursday 20th December

If possible, we would like all the children to have a Christmas Dinner on this day.  The Menu is attached.  The cost is £3.
We will also be supporting the ‘Save the Children Fund’.  The children can wear a Christmas Jumper on this day for a donation to the Charity.
End of Term Assembly

Friday 21st December at 9.15am in Church.
Amanda Williams
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